



HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 2 W/E 17th September 2021

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Dates to Remember

Friday 1st Oct 2021 INSET-NO CHILDREN

W/B 18th Oct 2021 Derwent Hill

Friday 22nd Oct 2021 Break up for half term

Monday 1st Nov 2021 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Wednesday 17th Nov 2021 Nasal Flu Vaccination

Friday 17th Dec 2021 Break up for Christmas

Monday 3rd Jan 2022 INSET-NO CHILDREN

Tuesday 4th Jan 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 18th Feb 2022 Break up for half term

Monday 28th Feb 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 8th Apr 2022 Break up for Easter

Monday 25th Apr 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 27th May 2022 Break up for half term

Monday 6th June 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 22nd July 2022 Break up for Summer Holiday

Happy Birthday to the children who have had birthdays this week:

.....

Brooklyn Barnett Chadburn Lucy

Gibson Dominic Gray

Jack

Thank-you

I'd just like to thank you, at the end of my first week back, for such a positive start to the new school year. The children have settled extremely well into their new classes and look very smart in their new uniforms. The coloured t-shirts for PE are working very well and save a lot of time and fuss during lessons. Please remember that if your child is not wearing the correct uniform, they will be given to something to wear in school.

REMINDER - from uniform policy

Jewellery and other valuables

Jewellery should not be worn to school. Earrings and sleepers present a considerable accident risk in P.E. and play activities so they are not permitted.

Year 5/Reception Buddies



This year, for the first time ever, we have buddied up Year 5 and Reception children at lunch time. The Year 5 children take their special friend into the hall. help them choose their lunch and model appropriate behaviour in the dinner hall. The Year 5 children have particularly enjoyed being able to spend some time playing in the Early Years yard and the Reception children are enjoying the additional help and friendship from the older boys and girls.

Food Parcels



The Mission are continuing to provide food bags to people/ families who need them. Please contact Mrs Wood or Miss Clark if you want to discuss this further.

Heroes of the Week



Well done to the children who won this the last week:

- JJ Angus
- Aaliyah Windham
- Lylah Martin
- Heidi Lane
- Harry Cheeseborough
- Aria Freeman
- Leon Wardropper

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house collection!

Places Available

Musical Theatre Club has spaces for up to 12 children to join this term. If you child is interested in drama/singing/ dancing, please contact the School Office to reserve a place.

Musical Theatre takes place each

Thursday from 3.00 – 4.40 pm at a cost of £4.00 per week, payable each half term. The children will aim to do a performance for Christmas this year with each child having a part in the performance.

Water Bottles

We are waiting for the new stock of water bottles to be arrive. As with everything else the price of these have increase slightly. Water bottles will now be £1.10 each from the school office.







Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk



NO SMOKING NO VAPING



& VAPE FREE SITE

Smoking/Vaping

I have noticed a number of parents are smoking/vaping while standing at the school gates. Please can I ask that you be mindful of other parents, who may have small children with them, having to breathe this in as they pass and ask you to find a more suitable place/time to do this.

Year 6

Year 6 enjoyed a 'big space' maths lesson this week. We became human 7-digit numbers then completed some shared place value challenges in teams.





Year 1

This week Year 1 are reading the story The Smartest Giant in Town by Julia Donaldson. George the Giant sent the children a letter asking for their help. His friends had visited our school woods and left all of George's things behind. The children had a great time searching for George's clothes. They also acted out the story in class.



Year 4

Another great week in Year 4. Year 4 have been carrying out group work, to share and listen to each others ideas. Together in groups we have created our own class charter. Year 4 have settled great into their new class. We have been doing lots of group work and today we came up with our class charter together which all of the children agreed to and

